Central Park Gardens

Steering Committee Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, June 18, 2008

Members Present:
Jan Bower, Christine Deamer, Emily Griswold, Dorothy Peterson, Willa Pettygrove, Peg Smith and Bob Stephenson

1.
Updates

a. The engraved stone crediting donor Marlene Sisemore and Gino Cortopassi is now re-installed on the stonewalls.

b. The pathway materials (decomposed granite and Trex edging) are being purchased by the City and will be stored until we are ready to use them.  The City Manager’s office had pledged $3,500 for the pathway, but the money has to be used in this fiscal year’s budget, which ends June 30.
c. Peg delivered 3-1/2 lbs. of zucchini to Davis Community Meals from the vegetable garden.
2. Sensory Garden Dedication Party
a.
The party went well and everyone seemed to have a pleasant time.  The work was well-distributed, and the speakers, food and drink were great.  Prof. Mark Francis from UCD’s Department of Landscape Architecture and Environmental Design gave an interesting outline of the history of the gardens, and talks by Marlene Sisemore and Emily were also engaging.  According to Jim Fowler’s count, there were 56 people at the party, and the area was not crowded.
b.
Emily is doing a thank-you letter for the Enterprise, and Peg is putting together a photo book for Marlene.
3. 
Master Gardener Search for Excellence Nomination

Willa Pettygrove and Jim Fowler with the help of Delynda Eldridge are preparing a Search for Excellence Application on the Davis Central Park Garden Restoration for the 2008 California Master Gardener Conference.  The deadline for submission is July 1, 2008.  The Committee reviewed the application, which is restricted to two pages of narrative, and made numerous suggestions for its improvement and content.
4.
Educational Programs
a.
Several suggestions were made for future programming:

· Mid-July through August – summer pruning, family-oriented/child education focused on respect for gardens and Saturday 9 a.m. formal garden tours, to include information on trees.
· Fall, starting in September – planting vegetables, growing plants from clippings, dividing bulbs and perennials and developing a seed collection and starting wild flowers from seeds.
· Starting in January – have teachers bring their classrooms to the gardens.  Peg and Emily will do a handout for the teachers for field trips to the garden, and Dorothy will present the idea to James Hammond, new superintendent of DJUSD.

b.
Emily suggested that we have the Saturday summer workshops start at 9 a.m. because it gets so hot later in the morning.  It was also suggested that publicity for the workshops be in the second Sunday’s Enterprise, which would be about a week before they happen, and one month in advance in MG’s “Garden Doctor” column.  

c.
It was decided to have Educational Assistants assigned to the workshops to sign-in participants, pass out handouts, collect evaluations and perform other duties that are difficult for the lecturer to do.  This could be another role for Master Gardeners.
5.
Mosaic Sculpture

a.
Finances:  Mark Rivera is ready to start on the mosaic pollination pot for the Rose and Flower Garden.  We have full funding for the project:  $3,500 from the Davis Civic Arts Commission grant and $500 from Heather Caswell, owner of The Wardrobe, a high fashion store in Davis.  Emily suggested that we pay Mark directly for his work, rather than going through the Davis Farmers Market Foundation and paying an additional 10 percent admin fee.  It was agreed that we pay Mark one-half of the money at the beginning of the project and the other half upon satisfactory completion of the sculpture.
b.
Work Plan:  Emily handed out a detailed Summary Work Plan for the project.  Mark plans to construct the art piece in his studio and then install it.  He will start by constructing a pedestal in the garden and covering it with black river rock.  Into the pedestal, he will place a steel pipe.  The form will be sculpted first from Styrofoam and then tried on the pedestal for fit before putting on the concrete, mortar and tiles.  Since the pedestal will be in place for several months before the mosaic sculpture is finished, it was suggested that we hide the pole with an inexpensive pot filled with plants.
c.
Other Project Elements:  The unveiling of the sculpture will take place at the annual Open House planned for Wednesday, October 1.  This will allow us to advertise the Plant Fair at the Arboretum on October 4.  The focus of the CPG Open House will be on education.  An interpretive sign will be made for the pot that ties in the sculpture with the garden.  Since we need to evaluate the signage that is being paid for by the Slosson grant, Emily suggested that we use the Arboretum’s mock-up process to get signs that attract people and prompt visitor response.  Studio 66 in Davis will do the self-guided brochure, which is also being paid for by the Slosson grant and will include information on the mosaic sculpture.
6.
Garden Maintenance


Emily will be out of town on Wednesday, July 16, so it was decided to change the monthly work day to July 23.  She has lots of plants at her home, which we should be able to get into the ground tonight at our regular work day, 6 -8 p.m.  Peg volunteered to keep an eye on the new plants, particularly in regard to watering them.  It was agreed that everyone on the committee should have a key to the shed.  Emily will take care of getting these made.
7.
Tool Order
We have $2700 available for garden tools ($1700 from Rotary and $1000 from Soroptomist) minus 10 percent paid to the Davis Farmers Market for handling the money.  Peg, Emily and Mary Yaussy will make up a purchase order for garden equipment and tools.
8.
Bike Problem

The parking of bikes inside the garden fence has become a problem particularly on Wednesday evenings when the Farmer’s Market is in session.  Emily will make up a flier to staple around the bike top tube if this continues to be a problem.
Submitted by,

Jan Bower, Secretary

CPG Steering Committee
